
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH:    Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM:    Lindsay Marshall, Management Analyst II 

 

DATE:    August 22, 2022 

SUBJECT: 
Consideration of Resolution No. 5640-22, Authorizing the City Manager to Execute an 

Intergovernmental Agreement with Metro for a Clean-Up Grant; and Appropriating Special Purpose 

Revenues in the City’s General Fund During the FY 2022-23 Budget.  

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of Resolution 5640-22. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  
In the Spring of 2022, the City applied for, and received, a grant from Metro for $18,300. This grant 
is a part of the one-time funding allocated to Metro by House Bill 5202 (April 4, 2022) to address 
the significant impacts of dumped garbage across the greater Portland region and clean-up public 
spaces. 

The City will engage in clean-up projects within the Metro district boundary to include: 

 Litter removal from public spaces during 12 or more volunteer events 
 Removal of graffiti from public spaces  
 Providing free bulky waste disposal at one City-wide event 

The City needs to authorize the acceptance of the unbudgeted grant through a council action. 
During the year the Council may authorize the acceptance of special purpose revenues, such as 
this, and the associated appropriations through a special purpose revenue budget adjustment 
resolution.  

OUTCOMES OF DECISION:  
Approval of Resolution No. 5640-22 authorizes the City Manager to accept the grant funding, mid- 
budget cycle, and places it into the City’s general fund to be used for the clean-up work.  

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:  
This Metro grant will allow the City to be reimbursed for clean-up projects and events, all of which 
benefit the public.  

ATTACHMENTS: 

-Resolution No. 5640-22 


